Minutes of the Patient Participation Group meeting held 22 August 2013 at The Banks Surgery, Sileby.

Present: Carolyn Necklen (Acting Chair), Pat Haswell, Joan Manning, 
Dr Jason Fitchett, Geoff Moulds, Muriel Jones, Ruth Bruce, Nicola Massey, Sharon Clay

Apologies: Heather Canham, Bernard Singleton, Jane Steel, Ann Childs,

Notes from last meeting

Carolyn read aloud the notes from the last meeting.  On behalf of Jane Steel, Dr Fitchett wished to correct the record that replies to patients on NHS choices were taking a long time.  Responses were issued quickly. In her absence, Dr Fitchett wished to record Jane’s appreciation of the comments made by Ann Childs in the last meeting.

Online booking and prescription requests

On-line access was discussed and it was confirmed that patients were able to book telephone consultations and order prescriptions on line.  This facility has been advertised in the surgery and approx 27  patients have 'signed up’. The practice has approached this cautiously due to failures in EMIS WEB recording these patients as ’newly registered’.  This has generated a huge amount of re-work for practice staff and has been raised with EMIS as a significant untoward event.  EPS was also discussed as this was seen as a good service for patients being offered by Highgate. Dr Fitchett advised that he had been worried about the workload associated with EPS and had therefore declined to implement at this time.  This will be reconsidered once system issues have been resolved.

111 Out of Hours service

The new out of hour’s service will go live in Leicestershire on 3 September 2013.  Ruth advised that due to the adverse press nationally for the service, Leicestershire was being implemented as a ‘soft launch’.  There will be limited publicity until the CCG review at year end.

Self-management for patients with long term conditions.

Posters and leaflets regarding this course, to be held at Mountsorrel library, were referenced.  The Practice Nurses will  be advising patients individually if they are suitable for this programme as it is  not suitable for all patients with chronic diseases.  

Prevalence

Staff explained the background to disease prevalence and how practice performance is significantly influenced by disease registers and their relativity to national targets.  Much hard work has been undertaken since the Practice appraisal in December 2012 and of the 16 disease registers, 11 are now at or exceeding national targets.

Flu vaccinations 2013

Sharon advised that vaccine deliveries were being delayed slightly by the supplier and were now scheduled to be received in Practice on 7 October.  The programme for this year was being further complicated by Public Health due to the introduction of Fluenz for 2-3 year olds and ZOSTAVAX (shingles)  for 70 and 79 year olds only.  There is concern by practice staff that patients will have difficulty understanding the rationale for the phased roll-out of these programmes.  Targets for ‘standard’ Flu, Pneumococcal and Immuvac for children, remains unchanged. Members of the PRG were keen to understand if there were ways they could support the practice during the campaign recognising the limitations imposed through the need to protect patient confidentiality.  Dr Fitchett advised that if members could be present at the surgery on flu vaccination days to offer advice and support the work then this would be very helpful.  Jane will advise the PRG of the schedule for clinics once it is available.  

Talks/invited guest speakers/fundraising

The PRG were keen to host an event in Sileby with an invited speaker but were unsure what topic to choose.  Ruth advised that a guest speaker who could talk about one of the disease register topics might be a good step forward particularly in an area where prevalence remained less than average.  Dr Fitchett agreed that COPD would be a good subject and Ruth agreed to investigate and source a speaker on this topic.  Nicola suggested an approach to charities to further support the event and offering coffee and cakes at the venue might also help encourage attendance at the event.

Carolyn confirmed that the bank account balance currently stood at £657.  Dr Fitchett believed that circ £600 was needed to fund the scrolling PowerPoint communication he would like to install.  The cost of a urinalysis machine would be approx £750. Christmas events, the summer gala in 2014 and cake baking were all raised and Ruth suggested a ‘local autumnal walk culminating at a pub/café would have a ‘healthy’ angle to it.  Any further ideas to be emailed to Heather.

AGM – change of date

As the West Leicestershire PPG network event had now been put in the diary for 17 September, it was felt that it would be too much of a commitment to hold the AGM on the same day.  It was agreed that the AGM would now take place at 7pm on Monday 14 October 2013.  Carolyn confirmed that she would be attending the CCG PPG network event.  

New estates in Sileby

Dr Fitchett reported that he and Jane had both attended the ‘open afternoon’ for the Peas Hill estate development on Thursday 8 August.  Highgate PRG had been represented at the meeting all afternoon.   The proposed development was significant and could generate a 10% increase in the population of the village.  It was reported that when asked, the representatives from Peashill Estates advised that they had spoken to the Banks surgery regarding capacity issues and were advised that we did not have a problem.  This was not what Sharon had advised them.  It was agreed that the group would make an approach to the Parish Council AND developers expressing our concern about this misquote. The overall picture regarding housing developments the Practice was aware of was as follows;

• Ratcliffe Road – 284 houses

• Seagrave Road (2 developments) - 315 houses

• Stanage – 85 houses ( no S106 monies available for health)

• Maltings – 21 houses (no S106 monies available for health)

Any other business

It was confirmed that Dr Hassani was engaged on a locum contract with the surgery for 3 months.

The next meeting was scheduled for 10 October 2013 to be held at The Horse and Trumpet.
Sharon Clay

